
 

APPROVED 

04/30/18 

Meeting Minutes of Regular Meeting of Hanover Board of Selectmen held at Town Hall on 

Monday, March 12, 2018 @ 6:00 PM. 
 

 

Present were Chairman David R. Delaney, Vice-Chair John C. Tuzik, Selectmen: Brian Barthelmes, 

Jocelyn Keegan and Emmanuel Dockter.  Also present: Executive Assistant Ann Lee.    

 

At 6:00 p.m. Chairman Delaney opened the meeting and asked if any member of the audience had 

any comment or discussion item for the Open Forum portion of the meeting; Rhonda Nyman spoke 

regarding being chosen as an alternate for the Town Manager interview panel but was not asked to 

serve when a member of the panel was unable to serve.  Alan Gould, Municipal Resources, Inc. 

noted Mrs. Nyman had not been provided with the candidate’s information and would not have 

been prepared.   

 

At 6:18 p.m. the Board met with Joseph Colangelo to conduct an interview for the Town Manager 

position.   

 

At 7:27 p.m. the Board met with Michael Gallagher to conduct an interview for the Town Manager 

position.   

 

At 8:23 p.m. the Board met with Shawn MacInnes to conduct an interview for the Town Manager 

position.   

 

Chairman Delaney announced the Board will meet on Thursday, March 15
th

 at 7:00 p.m. to 

interview one more candidate for the Town Manager position.   

 

Open Forum:  

 Libby Corbo noted she would like to inform the public that Acting Town Manager Anthony 

Marino has accepted a Town Manager position for the Town of Ipswich; he served the Town 

for a decade of dedicated service.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting ended and adjourned at 9:04 PM.   

 


